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“All the News that Fits We Print” 

  BEFORE THE BELL   
 
Your humble scribe Zoomed into the November 13th 2020 meeting of the Rotary Club of Sebastopol 
at approximately 12:05 as Sebastopol was experiencing its first much needed rainfall of the season. 
There were many fellow Rotarians enjoying each other’s company, laughing and having fun.  There 
was also the usual contingent at the Russian River Vineyards keeping dry under the covered patio.. 
 

  AT THE BELL   

 

Our Fearless leader. President Dan Rasmus brought the hammer down on the Roto Bell on the 
November 13th 2020 meeting of the Rotary Club of Sebastopol at exactly 12:15PM.  Prez Dan was 
frantically rushing around trying to rectify a failing sound system.  Once he found the cause of the 
systems failure, we were entertained by a video of a phenomenal Military choral group singing  
“America The Beautiful”.  
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Mitcho Thompson–Cannabis; Veteran’s Day 



 
Jim Pacatte provided the thoughts for the day  
 
(1)  “Only our faith in freedom can keep us free.”  
(Dwight Eisenhower)  
 
 (2)  “Whoever said the pen is mightier than the 
sword obviously never encountered automatic 
weapons”  (Douglas MacArthur).   
 
(3) “What we have done for ourselves alone dies 
with us what we have don for others and the world 
remains and is Immortal”  (Albert Pike} 
 

 
 

  VISITING ROTARIANS & GUESTS   

 
Kathryn Schwartz a previous visiting Rotarian but 
soon to become a Sebastopol Rotarian was 
recognized by President Dan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pam Graber’s brother Doug Rogers was 
recognized. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  Future Programs    
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

November 20 
 

Kent Porter 
Photojournalism on a Deadline 

 
November 27 

 

DARK – No Meeting 
 

December 4 
 

Bob Rubin 
Manta Rays 

 
 
 

  Miscellany   
MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS–scottbriggs50@yahoo.com 

On-line Make-Ups:  
www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

 
 
 
 

Domestic Violence Hotline: 
707-546-1234 

 

sebastopolrotary.com 
 



 

THE PASSING OF DAVID EWALD:  President Dan informed us that Sally Ewald informed him that 
her husband David passed peacefully last Monday.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to Sally and her 
family. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  ANNUAL MEETING   
 

President Dan Rasmus turned the meeting over to Past President Rick Wilson to convene an 
annual meeting of the Rotary Club of Sebastopol. The meeting included the announcement of the 
nominees for next year’s board of directors and the new President 
Elect. 
 
 
Rick had the pleasure of announcing that Ellen Harrington will 
be the new President for next year. Her board of directors will 
include holdovers at Treasurer and Secretary, Ken Jacobs and 
Scott Briggs respectively. President Dan Rasmus will also 
serve on the Board as outgoing President. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
The new directors will include                         Amee Sas,  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            Gail Gijzen,                        Sue Engle,        Dorothy Rodella  
 
and  
 
Edwin Wilson.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The new incoming President will be Hal Kwalwasser. 
 
 
 
 
This great slate of candidates was nominated and 
duly elected. 

 

 

 

 

  ANNOUNCEMENTS   

 

 
Diana Rich still holds a lead in the Sebastopol City Council Race. Will this ballot counting ever end? 
You got this Diana. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
President Dan announced a new fundraiser to fund the Adopt a Family Program this coming 
December 19. Rotarians have the opportunity to purchase bottles of Russian River Vineyards Stony 
Point Pinot Noir with all proceeds going to Adopt a Family. Line up and buy this wine. A great gift or 
something to open on Thanksgiving. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 

 

 

  TRIBUTE TO VETERANS   
 
To help honor and recognize the tremendous service that Military personal have provided for 
our country, President Dan has asked four fellow Sebastopol Rotarians relate some of their 
experiences with the Military. This was accompanied by a slideshow of Rotarian related 
photos. These photos are available After the Bell. 
 
 
Laura  Victor Van Gorder:  At the time WWII broke out in 1942 Laura’s uncle Norman was 
teaching at a flight school and had a bombardiers, 
navigators and pilots license.  The Army and the Air 
Force were together at that time.    By 1943, the 
war was progressing to the point that we needed 
more fighter pilots over there.  Norman died on his 
25th birthday due to a severely damaged plane.  
Laura remembers him being a trickster and a whole 
lot of fun. She was only three years old when he 
died.  Laura’s husband was a Marine and was a 
bugle player in the Marine band.  Laura still has her 
uncle’s flight wings. 

 

 

   
.    



Robin Maybury:  Robin Maybury arose to talk about his father Herbie. Herbie Maybury, Royal 
Marine was in Kiel, Germany in WWII 1944. His  platoon 
was there  to surface the first nuclear submarine.  The 
Nazis had scuppered  it beneath 5 or 6 U-boats.  Sadly in 
2013, Herbie watched “Saving Private  Ryan”,  which 69 
years after Herbie’s service resulted in him suffering a life 
threatening PTSD episode. Son Robin and Grandson 
Edward visited Kiel in 2018. 

 
 

 
 

Greg Jacobs:  Greg Jacobs’s father was a dentist and was drafted in 1955 into the US Army Dental 
Corps when Greg was only six years old.  He served in 
Germany for two years, and the family lived in 
Augsburg.  Being during the cold war, Greg had many 
interesting experiences.  Augsburg was down by Munich 
near the Bavarian Alps..  Since it  was just 10 years 
since the end of WWII, there was still a lot of remnants 
of the war.  There were former German soldiers on the 
street corner playing the accordion.  The family took a  
trip to Dachau prison and it was still in the same state as 
it was when the prison was closed down.  Greg is not a 
holocaust denier.  Greg did learn a lot about the effects 
of war has on people and countries.  

 
 

Keller McDonald:  Both Marcia McDonald’s (Keller’s wife) father Harry Stevenson and Uncle William 
Stevenson attended the United States Naval Academy in the early 1930’s, and both went on to 
become submarine skippers during WWII.  After serving in the South Pacific for a couple of years 
Marcia’s father developed an eye disease that made it impossible for him to see through the 
periscope so he stepped away from submarine command.  After that an amazing thing happened, the 

Navy asked Harry to nominate a successor to his ship 
and he nominated  Bill Stevenson, his younger brother.  
Both Harry and Bill had distinguished careers in the Navy.  
Harry retired as a Rear Admiral and Bill as a Captain. 
Keller feels that having Harry and Bill as family members 
had a definite effect on their two sons since both of them 
attended the Naval Academy.    Keller mentioned that 
son Luke and his wife Vicky, Navy Doctors in San Diego, 
recently delivered Keller’s eighth grandchild, a boy.  
Looks like another potential Admiral in the family.  

Anchors Away Keller. 
 
 
 



  THE PROGRAM   
 
Pam Graber took the mic to introduce today’s program Mitcho Thompson, the current Vice President 
of Sonoma County Herb Association.  He is a founding  board member and former Community Liason 
for Peace in Medicine in Sonoma County.  And he is the Chancellor Emeritus of Oaksterdam 
University’s former North Bay Campus.  Mitcho owns a CCOF farm in South Sebastopol with a large 
garden where he grows certified organic medicinal herbs, hosts workshops and teaches volunteers 
from Sonoma County  Herb Exchange.  He also illustrated the amazing book by Leslie Gardener on 
growing medicinal herbs, “Life in Medicine”.   

 
His new business “Phytomagic, located in downtown at 
the Resourcery, will focus on the manufacturing of 
CannaCentric Herbal Products of all sorts.  Sara 
Shrader of the organization Americans for safe access 
says “Mitcho is the Martha Stewart of our industry and 
one of the most knowledgeable people about the 
synergy of herbs. 
 
Mitcho Thompson, who introduced Resourcery to 
Sebastopol took the  mic and spoke about cannabis 

and the many factors that may influence how it affects users.  During this amazing presentation, 
Micho shared a little bit of history and botany. Then he went in on to discuss terpenes and 
cannabinoids.  He also pointed out how the harvesting and processing shapes the way the cannabis 
will be felt—such as heat processing versus cold processed cannabis products. Then Mitcho gave us 
an overview of the three methods with which we ingest – the lungs—the digestive tract and the skin.  
He also pointed out the various forms of cannabis products such as smoking or vapor pens, topical 
oils and edibles. There is a great range of cannabis and most likely there is something there for 
everybody.  Mitcho can be reached @mitcho.thompson@phytomagic.com or visit his website  
www.Theresourcey.com 
 

 THE FINAL BELL   
 

 And President Dan rang the 
final bell at 1:15pm sharp. 

 
FUTURE PROGRAMS 
 
November 20, 2020 Kent Porter 
 
Kent Porter Photojournalist extraordinaire with the Santa Rosa Press Democrat will be speaking. 
 
  

  



Rotary Club of Sebastopol – Board Report Summary – November 10, 2020 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

[You can see the full Directors’ reports at ClubRunner| Member Area| MyClubRunner| ViewClubDocuments| BoardMeetingMinutes| 2020-2021.  –Ed.] 

COMMUNITY SERVICE AREA – CINDY CARTER, DIRECTOR: 
COMMUNITY GRANTS (Richard Power, Chair) – No update this month. Looking at a possible project at the Sebastopol Senior Center where we can fund 

new flooring combined with a workday or two to install it. 
Committee Members: Cindy Carter, Aleia Coate, Jack Dunlap, Jorgen Holst, Jackie Moreira, David Schreibman 

COMMUNITY & GLOBAL ISSUES, VOLUNTEER PROJECTS (Diana Rich, Chair) – 1) Cindy – 
Redwood Empire Food Bank workday completed on October 22, 2020. Another workday has 
been scheduled for November 2020.  2) Mete Senocak – Home for Homeless Committee – 
First online meeting held Thursday, November 5, 2020. Mete gave a PowerPoint 
presentation, and the team discussed the three stages of the current plan, and then discussed 
perspectives and ideas. With that, we officially started the first stage which is the “idea stage” 
where we will try to understand the causes of homelessness and, also, look into possible 
solutions. Next meeting is scheduled in two weeks – November 19, 2020. 3) Cindy & Robin 
– New fencing added to the Cool Kids Camp (aka Cloverleaf Ranch) property on October 24. 
New garden boxes added and the overgrown remains of the summer garden removed to 

make way for a winter garden. Our club split the $560 cost for the fence cement with the Petaluma Valley Club ($280 each). 
4) Diana Rich – Sebastopol Downtown Parklets – Diana informed the lead on the city project that the Rotary community 
Volunteer Projects Committee is available to assist. The City is still working out the details and will reach out to Diana if, 
and when help is needed. 

Committee Interest: Steve Beck, Tom Boag, Keller McDonald, Jim Pacatte; YTWCA & Laguna: Ellen Harrington (Ch), Patrick Dirden, Sue Engle; R.E.F.B: Jerry Warren, Tom Boag, 
Sue Engle, Gene Nelson, Harry Polley, David Schreibman; Home for Homeless: Mete Senocak (Ch), Steve Beck, Ruthie Dunlap, Sue Engle, Gene Nelson,  

CRAB FEED (Scott Briggs, Nao Noguchi, Patrick Dirden, Co-Chairs) – As reported in July, the Crab Feed is scheduled for 
Saturday, February 13, 2021. Committee meetings met in late October to begin discussions re alternatives such as drive-

President’s Report to the Club for November 2020 
Fellow Club Members and Friends, 

As we approach a very different Thanksgiving this year, I am reminded how 
thankful I am for this club and all the things our members do to make a 
difference and open up opportunities for others. 
We’ve had Rotarians volunteer their time; members have supported our District 
Disaster Relief Fund; members have funded scholarship for students in Puerto 
Vallarta; a number of Rotarians have joined the Polio Plus Society (a simple 
pledge to donate at least $100 per year); money was raised during a very 
successful Rotary Foundation campaign; Interact clubs are meeting virtually and 
plans for Adopt-a-Family are underway. 
Our club’s Education Foundation (SREF) continues to support the education 
programs our club offers. This year they have donated $15,000. 
Tom and Pat Dilley, Troy and Nichole McAdams and Discount Alley, and now 
Chris O’Neill and Russian River Vineyards have been gracious hosts to allow 
us to meet at their places on Fridays. 
Our program committee has provided our meetings with diverse, entertaining, 
and educating programs. 
And, finally, I am thankful for our AppleKnocker Scribes, Photographers, and 
Editors, who develop a quality newsletter each and every week to keep our 
members informed. 
Rotary Opens Opportunities. It is not just a club you join. Everything we do 
opens opportunity for someone, somewhere. What opportunities will you open 
for yourself or someone else? 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

Dan Rasmus 
Rotary Club of Sebastopol President, 2020-2021 



thru Crab Feed. Greg Gill has offered his facility for cooking, cleaning, and cracking the crab again this year. Troy McAdams 
has offered to help with the silent auction or raffle again this year. Researching how other clubs have “hosted” a “not in 
person” silent auction via Greater Giving. Sally Briggs is working with the schools to host an art contest; this will likely be 
shared via Zoom the night of Feb 13. Lots of possibilities to research and think about in these unusual times. 

Committee Interest: Tom Boag, Ruthie Dunlap, Mike Ferguson, Larry Ford, Tony Given, Greg Jacobs, Michele Kimble, Hal Kwalwasser, Keller McDonald, Bob Rogers 

DICTIONARY PROJECT (Paul Yeomans, Chair) – No update this month. 
Committee Interest: Ruthie Dunlap, Pam Graber, Harvey Henningsen, Bob Hirsch, Robin Maybury 

“BIG” FUNDRAISER (Aleia Coate, Chair) – No update this month. Date set for May 1, 2021. 
Committee Members: Bristol Hassler, Michele Kimble, Jackie Moreira, Amee Sas, Rick Wilson, (plus Brendon Houston, David Schreibman) 

LEARN TO SWIM (Greg Jacobs, Rick Wilson, Co-Chairs) – No Fall 2020 LTS for last year’s second graders. April/May 2021 program is dependent on 
the state of the pandemic. The committee is looking at alternatives such as instructional videos about water safety and swimming tips. 

Committee Interest: Larry Ford, Jackie Moreira,  

MARK SELL ROTARY TEACHER GRANTS (Jack Blasco, Torrey Olson, Co-Chairs) – An email was sent to school principals on September 1 
announcing that the application period for the fall round of grants will open on September 15 and close on October 15. The Mark 

Sell Rotary Teacher Grants committee met on November 4, 2020 and selected recipients for the Fall round of grants totaling 
$14,554.47. 

Committee Members: Jack Blasco, Torrey Olson, Co-Chairs; Barbara Bickford, Tom Boag, Patrick Dirden, Ruthie Dunlap, Ellen Harrington, Bob Hirsch, Hal Kwalwasser,  
Harry Polley, Richard Power, David Schreibman, Laura Victor van Gorder 

SPONSORSHIPS COMMITTEE (Ellen Harrington, Patrick Dirden, Co-Chairs) – The rebranded sponsorship package is 
complete. We have two Silver Sponsors at $1K/each: Andy’s Produce Market & Dick Zimmer. Ellen has several potential 
sponsors; Exchange Bank will sponsor and has not yet selected which level. Manzana Products Co has pledged $2.5K 
and will be confirming soon. Ellen’s other contacts will be discussing plans soon. Patrick Dirden is also working on his 
list of potential sponsors. 

Committee Interest: Tom Boag, Lu Frazier 

VOCATIONAL / YOUTH SERVICE AREA – ROBIN MAYBURY, DIRECTOR: 
COOL KIDS CAMP (Multi Club Program) (Robin Maybury, Chair) – They are still hoping to 
accommodate Cool Kids again in 2021.  
A great crew descended on cloverleaf Ranch on October 24th and built 1,000 ft of sturdy 
plastic fence for them – between their lower horse pasture and Old Redwood Highway. 
(Shame about the Trump supporter convoy which drove past us heading north honking, 
shouting, and exhibiting ignorant, uncouth behavior around 1 p.m.)   
Volunteers from our club, SR East, and Petaluma Valley club showed up in enough numbers 
to have half of them go to the upper level of the property and build some beautiful planter 
boxes for the garden where they teach campers to grow veggies – which some are lucky 
enough to eat while at the ranch. President Dan showed photos at our October 30th club 
meeting. 

Committee Interest: Tom Boag, Patrick Dirden, Keller McDonald 

FINANCIAL LITERACY (Tim Moore, David Schreibman, Co-Chairs) – No news 
Committee Interest: Lu Frazier, Diana Rich 

HIGH SCHOOL SPEECH CONTEST (Larry Ford, Richard Power, Co-Chairs) – No news 
Committee Interest: Mia Del Prete, Tony Given, Pam Graber 

INTERACT (ANALY, TWIN HILLS, BROOK HAVEN) (Pauline Pellini, Chair) – Analy and Brook Haven are meeting via zoom. 
(Hopefully Aleia will report on Analy.) Brook Haven elected officers yesterday. 
I have confirmed with The Sebastopol Fire Department that they will let us use their facility again this year for Adopt a 
Family. It is scheduled for December 19th. We will have to do things differently. The idea is to do shifts, one school each 
hour. We can only use one fire truck and it will be sanitized after each shift. Details will be worked out. 
Twin Hills has not met. Their advisor lost her father and the service was today. Hopefully we will have our first meeting 
soon. 

Committee Interest: Gail Gijzen, Jackie Moreira; Analy: Gail Gijzen; Brook Haven: Ruthie Dunlap, Pauline Pellini, Laura Victor van Gorder; Twin Hills: Mia Del Prete, Pauline Pellini 

OVERCOMING OBSTACLES AWARD (Tom Boag, Hal Kwalwasser, David Schreibman, Co-Chairs) – Overcoming Obstacles 
Award 2021 is in the waiting time for students to apply. The “deadline” for applications is December 11, 2020 – but, 
considering the current virtual schooling, we may extend this into January or more. The usual objective is to have our 
committee meet (zoom) in January to decide which students will participate. 
Our event date has been set to April 23, 2021 so there is plenty of time. Hal Kwalwasser has spoken to Leah Woody 
(Elmo and Laguna) and Jordan Brown (new career/scholarship person at Analy) to resolve some differences in the 
application form – Hal needs to call them again to see if that is resolved. So far, we have no feedback from Leah or 
Jordan as to whether any students have expressed interest. Hal or Tom will do this in next week. The high schools are in 
a state of stress right now, due to COVID-19, distance learning, budgetary issues, and more so we need to be sensitive to 
this. 

Committee Interest: Bob Cugini, Mia Del Prete, Ruthie Dunlap, Tony Given, Pam Graber, Ellen Harrington, Greg Jacobs, Robin Maybury, Richard Petersen, Harry Simms, David 
Still, Laura Victor van Gorder, Yvette Williams van Aggelen, Rick Wilson 



ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS (RYLA) (Multi Club Program) (Gail Gijzen, Cindy Carter, Co-Chairs) – No new information. However, Gail is planning 
to contact Cindy to start planning. 

Committee Interest: Tom Boag, David Schreibman 

SRJC SCHOLARSHIPS (Jim Passage, Chair) – No update 
Committee Interest: Henry Alker, Tom Boag, Scott Briggs, Hal Kwalwasser, Laura Victor van Gorder 

YOUTH EXCHANGE (Multi Club Program) (Aleia Coate, Jackie Moreira, Katy Spyrka, Yvette Williams van Aggelen, Co-Chairs) – No update 
LEARN WITH ME (Linda Irving, Chair) – No news 

Committee Interest: Patti Blount, Lu Frazier 

CLUB SERVICE – BOB BOYD, DIRECTOR:  
All’s quiet on the Western Front. Nothing from any committee chair to report. The Zoom 
meetings and the programs have been great and everything is going as well as it could be 
under these circumstances. 
APPLEKNOCKER EDITORS (David Still, Chair); Subcommittees: PHOTOGRAPHY (Harvey Henningsen, Jack Dunlap, 
Co-Chairs), SCRIBES (Patrick Dirden, Chair) – Scribes: Patrick Dirden reports that the Scribes are getting 
everything done efficiently. Photography: Harvey reports that, while the “Roto-Photo-Shooters” take a vacation, a 
team of highly skilled “Roto-Cyber-Photo-Shooters” are capturing the Zooooooooooooom images that come 
flickering across our monitors during our zoom-zoom meeting. 

Committee Interest: Editors: David Still (Ch), Tom Boag, Patrick Dirden, Harvey Henningsen; Scribes: 
Patrick Dirden (Ch), Lu Frazier, Tony Given, Harvey Henningsen, Greg Jacobs, Robin Maybury, 
Gene Nelson, Jim Passage, Bob Rogers, David Schreibman; Photographers: Harvey Henningsen 
(Co-Ch), Jack Dunlap (Co-Ch), Tom Boag, Karen Daniels, Patrick Dirden, Mike Ferguson, Larry 
Ford, Robin Maybury, David Schreibman, Jerry Warren 

AUDIO/VISUAL TEAM (Paul Thielen, Chair) – ZOOM MEETINGS (John Blount, A/V Techie; Tom Boag, Jack Dunlap, 
Ken Jacobs, Co-Hosts) – No new report 

Committee Interest: John Blount, Tom Boag, Ron Puccinelli, Bob Rogers, Edwin Wilson 
GREETERS (TBD, Chair) – No new report. 

Committee Interest: Steve Beck 
CLUB ARCHIVES (Chair: Tom Boag) – No new report. 

Committee Interest: Patti Blount, Harvey Henningsen 
MEMBER COMMUNICATIONS: SUNSHINE AND RAIN (Mark Fink, Chair); Subcommittees: ANNIVERSARY CARDS (Sue Engle, Chair), BIRTHDAY CALLER (Pam 
Graber, Chair) – No new report 

Committee Interest: Sunshine and Rain: Mark Fink (Ch), Harry Polley, Edwin Wilson; Anniversary Cards: Pam Graber (Ch), Sue Engle; 
Birthday Cards: Sue Engle, Ruthie Dunlap 

MEMBERSHIP (David Schreibman, Chair); Subcommittees: ROTARY INFORMATION, MENTORING, NEW MEMBER ATTRACTION) 
– Membership Retention efforts continue. I spoke briefly with John Blount about the difficulty in trying to interest non-members in joining Rotary while 
we don’t have our usual fun and entertaining Friday lunches to be observed and enjoyed. Not sure what can be done about that.  [Club Secretary 
Scott Briggs announced a new member proposal on 11/12/2020.]  

Committee Interest: David Schreibman (Ch), Tom Boag, Keller McDonald; Mentoring: Jack Blasco, Tom Boag, Ruthie Dunlap, Ellen 
Harrington, Jim Passage;  
New Member Attraction: Sue Engle; Member Retention: Jack Blasco, Sue Engle, Ellen Harrington, Greg Jacobs  

PROGRAMS (Jeff Boal, David Still, Co-Chairs) – No report 
Committee Members: Jeff Boal (co-Ch); David Still (Co-Ch), Barbara Beedon, Tom Boag, Aleia Coate, Patrick Dirden, Pam Graber, Dan 
Rasmus, Rick Wilson 

PUBLIC IMAGE (Hal Kwalwasser, Chair; Subcommittees: PRINT/RADIO, TV AD MEDIA, SOCIAL MEDIA, WEB DESIGN AND MAINTENANCE, WEBPAGE 
(Webmaster, Robin Maybury) – No report 

Committee Interest: Hal Kwalwasser (Ch), Tom Boag; Social Media: Patrick Dirden; Web Design and Maintenance: Robin Maybury (Ch), 
Cindy Carter, Mete Senocak 

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS (Nao Noguchi, Chair) – All is well (little to do) 
Committee Interest: Tom Dilley, Tony Given, Jim Pacatte 

CLUB ACTIVITIES – JOHN BLOUNT, DIRECTOR: 
These are FUN functions that are put on for members and their families…not for the community. These strengthen our 
personal bonds and promote fellowship, relationships, and camaraderie…which is the foundation for all we do in our 
lives, the local and global community. 
We are trying to rise to the challenge of creating and enhancing relationships safely through difficult times. These are 
plans that may need to adapt to the current situation throughout the Rotary year. 
ACTIVITIES GROUPS (TBD, Chair) – This has not progressed. 
APPLE BLOSSOM PARADE FLOAT (TBD, Chair) – There is no word yet on whether the Apple Blossom Parade will be 
held. 
CLUB PICNIC (TBD, Chair) – There is some discussion about a softball game at Balletto’s “Field of Dreams” in the 
Spring. 
DEBUNKING (Ken Jacobs, Chair) – Our final event of the Rotary year that both celebrates the personal contribution of 
the President, highlights the actions of our club, and transitions with momentum to the next leader. 

Committee Interest: Tom Boag, Tony Given, Keller McDonald, Gene Nelson, Aldean Noethig, Bob 
Rogers, David Schreibman 



THIRSTY THIRD THURSDAY (TBD, Chair) – First event at Balletto’s in September was quite successful – attendance was 
about 50 people. Mario Ramos (Mexico Lindo) provided food that was outstanding. We will continue these after the 
Holidays as allowed. 
THREE ON A STREET (TBD, Chair) – Hopefully still the drawing board for Spring. At this point, we have not appointed a chair since we are unsure of the 
viability yet. 
SEBASTOPOL ROTARY GOLF TOURNAMENT (TBD, Chairs) – Viable for late Spring 
SEBASTOPOL ROTARY HOLIDAY PARTY (TBD, Chair) – [Cancelled] “Rotary Country COVID Holiday – (Co-Chairs: Patti Blount 
& Mike Ferguson) – This will be at Mike Ferguson’s ranch in Freestone. This will be outdoors, covered stables (heated), 
and potentially his RV barn that opens if it rains. Pizza will be served by the restaurant from the Union Hotel. We will ask 
people to bring their own bottle of wine or other spirits if they wish. We will charge a nominal amount since we cannot have 
“potluck” in this COVID environment. [Event Cancelled per decision at Board Meeting 11/10/2020.] 
SUPER BOWL BOARD (Aleia Coate, Chair) – Scheduled for Winter 2021 
“ROTATING CLUB MEETINGS” – Continuing at Russian River Vineyards for the foreseeable future. Chris O’Neil has added 
awnings and multiple heaters that will keep us dry during the wet weather while still being outdoors. 

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE AREA – STEVE PRANDINI, DIRECTOR:  
It appears that my committees have nothing to report this month. They continue to work in their 
respective areas of responsibility to make this another great year in our Rotary Club. 
ROTARY INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (Lu Frazier, Chair) – No report. 

Committee Interest: Steve Beck, Frank Mayhew 
WORLD COMMUNITY SERVICE (Bob Rogers, Chair) – No report 

PROGRAMMA DE Becas – No report 
WCC Committee Members: Chair: Bob Rogers; Steve Beck, Frank Mayhew, Keller McDonald, Harry Polley 
Programma De Becas Committee Interest: Gene Nelson, Dorothy Rodella, Tom Lambert, Steve Beck 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


